[image: image1.png]PHnited States Denate
WASHETRYAT e °

Stop Abusive Lending Practices
Support the Predatory Lending Consumer Protection Act of 2001

Dear Colleague:

We are writing to urge your support for the “Predatory Lending Consusmer Protection Act of2001.7
This important legislation is needed to combat the increasing problem of sbusive lending that threalens o
undermine efforts 1o revitalize neighborhoods and expand home ownership opportunities across this nation.
This bill would preserve the ability of Jenders to make loans with reasonable terms to borrowers who may ot
haveperfect eredit. Butitwould effectively eliminate practices that have trapped thousands of unsophisticated
and vulnerable borrowers into high-cost loans that strip equity from their homes an?pﬁm fead o foreclosure.

Predatory lending activity has increased greatly during the past several years and has had devastating
consequences for many subprime borrowers and their communities. Predatory lenders typically target
vulnerable people witha lotofequity in their homes. Instead of establishing the borrower s ability torepay
the loan, predatory lenders underwrite the property and make their money by charging extremely hi gh
origination and other fees thatare not related to the risk posed by the borrower. These lenders algo “pack”
other products into the loan, including up-front premiums for credit nsurazice. The financing of these fees and
products greatly increases the balance of a loan and makes itmuch less affordable to the borrower. When
the borrower subsequently experiences trouble, predatory lenders offer to refinance these loans with all the
fees repeated. Since these loans are also characterized by excessive prepayment penalties that make it difficult
for the borrower to refinance with another lender, most borrowers are trapped.

A consensus has developed among a broad tange of institutions, including the Depantment of the
Treasury, the Department of Housing and Urban Development, the Federal Reserve Board, Fannie Mae and
Freddie Mac, that such practices are abusive. Several states, municipalities, Federal banking regulators, and
Government Sponsored Enterprises have undertaken initiatives to counter predatory lending. Despitethis
progress, comprehensive anti-predatory lending efforts require Federal legislation. Many of the most abusive
practices of predatory lenders are technically permissible under current [aw. The Horne Ownership and Equity
Protection Act (“HOEPA”), enacted in 1994 to address predatory lending practices, needs o be strengthened
to protect against these products and practices. Last June, the Treasury Department and HUD released 8
report recommending many changes to current law that are contained in this bill.

, The “Predatory Lending Consumer Protection Act” expands the number of loans subject o HOEPA
protections and enhances consumer protections for HOEPA borrowers. The legislation lowers the interest
rate and fees that trigger HOEPA protections and revises the definition of points and fees to be more inclusive.
The bill also limits or prohibits certain charges thal many experts tave deemed as inherently unfair because they
provide little, if any, net economic benefit to high-cost foan borrowers.

We believe that responsible subprime lending to borrowers who are considered greater creditrisks
has allowed millions of Americans to own their homes and become part of the cconomic mainstream.
Unfortunately, too many other hardworking Am sricans have seen their dream ofhome ownershipbecome a
nightmare at the hands of unscrupulous lenders. Thislegisiationisa comprehensive approachto protesting
the most vuinerable borrowers. If you wouid liketo be an original co-sponsor of this jegislation or wouid like
more information, please contact Patience Singleton {4-3228) or Jonathan Miller (4-9204}.
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